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Happy Retirement! 
The West Virginia Library Commission would like to congratulate
Suzy McGinley on her retirement on October 29th after 17 years as
Youth Services Consultant at the WVLC !   A Ripley, WV native,
Suzy worked in libraries in Mason and Jackson Counties, plus spent
time in the retail and publishing world before joining the WVLC.  In
retirement, she plans to spend more time with her local theater
group, as well as more time writing and, of course, reading.  All of us
here at the WVLC will miss her smile and the laughter she brought to the job every day.  
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Suzy, the WVLC won't be the same without you!

                    
The West Virginia Library Commission welcomes Jasmine Lewis-
Combs, Technology Resource Librarian to the Special Services Department. 
Jasmine earned her undergraduate degree from Morehead State University, a

master's in Special Education from Georgetown College, and a master's in library science from the University of
Kentucky.  She joins the WVLC from the Kentucky Department of Corrections, where she worked as a librarian.
Jasmine...welcome aboard!

The WVLA Gathers in Glade Springs!

The West Virginia Library Association holds its annual conference at the Resorts at Glade
Springs, October 5 - 7. 

Here's what's on tap:

Wednesday, October 5th

Registration:  11:00 am - 3:00 pm
Vendors Open in Rotunda:  10:30 am - 5:30 pm
1st General Session:  1:00 pm - 2:15 pm
Afternoon Programs:  2:30 - 4:45
Division Meetings:  5:00 pm
Evening Entertainment - Game Night

Thursday, October 6th

President's Breakfast:  8:30 am
Vendors Open in Rotunda:  8:30 am - 5:30 pm
Registration:  8:30 am - 2:00 pm
Special Morning Program - Caring for History Collections:  9:00 am - 12:30 pm
Morning Programs:  9:00 am - 11:30 am
Roundtable Meetings:  11:45 am
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Special Afternoon Program - Grant Writing:  1:30 pm - 5:00 pm
Afternoon Programs:  1:30 pm - 5:00 pm
Roundtable Meetings:  5:00 pm
Evening Entertainment - Cash Bar & Music:  5:30 pm - 6:30 pm
Second General Session - Banquet:  6:30 pm - 8:00 pm

Friday, October 7th

Buffet Breakfast:  8:00 am - 9:30 am
State of the State:  8:45 am - 9:00 am
WVLA Business Meeting:  9:00 am - 9:15 am
ALA Libraries Transform:  9:15 am - 10:00 am
Morning Programs:  10:15 am - 12:30 pm
Executive Board Meeting:  1:00 pm

Be sure to drop by the WVLC table in the Governor's Room.  We look forward to seeing you in Glade Springs!

Don't Forget!  The WV Library Commission Needs Your Stories!

During this month's WVLA Conference in Glade Springs, the WVLC will be collecting stories and ideas from YOU!

What are your most successful programs?   What are your patrons saying about your

library?

Let us know!  

The Library Coommission believes libraries are “MORE THAN a BOOK” and we want to share that concept

with the public. The WVLC would like to use these collected stories in promotional materials such as: news

articles, press releases, PSAs, etc. 

So stop by our table in the Governor's Room and share YOUR STORY. 
Remember, Libraries are MORE than BOOKS!

Pocahontas County Free Libraries:    Cree Lahti  is the  new Director, effective 9/16/16.   Cree is the former
branch manager of the Linwood Public Library.  She replaces the retiring Vicky Terry.
Valley Head Public Library:  Nicole Matthew is the new director. 
October 10th - Columbus Day.  WVLC is closed.                       

Libraries Today Visits Flood-Ravaged Libraries 
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In June of 2016, West Virginia was ravaged by devastating floods that

destroyed homes, businesses, schools and libraries in southern parts of

the state.  In the September episode of Libraries Today, the WV Library

Commission takes a hard look at how the flood waters affected West

Virginia Libraries. 

The show visits the two libraries most heavily damaged by the

floodwaters - the Clendenin Public Library in Kanawha County and the

Rainelle Public Library in Greenbrier County.  Guests include Kanawha

County Public Library Director Alan Englebert, Library Facility Manager

Tim Venitsanos, Rainelle Library Director Debbie Goddard, Rainelle

Board of Trustees President Loretta Jones and WVLC Executive

Secretary Karen Goff. 

Watch the September Episode of Libraries Today:  June 2016 Floods.

Free Webinar to Help You Get Ready for Money Smart Week 2017
Date and Time:  Friday, October 14, 2016 - Noon

Financial literacy is important to all communities, and libraries can be a

part of the solution.  Through Money Smart Week, April 22-29,2017, you

can join hundreds of other libraries across the country in helping

individuals to better manage their personal finances.  In 2016, over 900

libraries in 48 states participated. 

Money Smart Week is a partnership between ALA and the Federal

Reserve Bank of Chicago, through which libraries of all types provide

financial literacy programming for all stages of life. Retirees, school kids,

college students--everyone can learn more, to be better with their money.  Get valuable programming and promotion ideas, tips on

possible partners, and resources that make it easy for you. 

Learn how easy it is for your library to participate on April 22 - 29, 2017!    Register for the FREE Webinar today!

The West Virginia Book Festival Returns!                

There's something for everyone at this year's West Virginia Book Festival. 

The festival is scheduled for October 28th and 29th at the Charleston Civic

Center, and features an exciting list of writers.    Best selling author Erik

Larson headlines this year's festival, which also features West Virginia

native Stephen Coonts and romance novelist Sandra Brown. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HaDIDNkd4QE
http://bit.ly/2cqny1i
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As always, the festival offers a full roster of authors.  In addition to Larson,

Coonts and Brown,  authors Patrick Rothfuss, Maggie Stiefvater, Ron

Rash, Matt de la Pena and West Virginia writer Julia Keller will be on hand as well.  The festival will also feature a wide

variety workshops and activities, including the Kanawha County Public Library's Annual Used Book sale. 

The West Virginia Book Festival is presented by the Library Foundation of Kanawha County Inc., Kanawha County Public Library,

The West Virginia Humanities Council, The Charleston Gazette-Mail, West Virginia Public Broadcasting, the West Virginia Center for

the Book and the WVLC.

To learn more about this year's festival, visit the West Virginia Book Festival website.  

 

Bring the Bill of Rights Exhibit to your Library!
 

December 2016 marks the 225th anniversary of the Bill of Rights, and the National
Archives is commemorating this important milestone by developing a pop-up kiosk
exhibit designed for display in such venues as libraries, small museums,
community centers and schools.
 
It is absolutely free and available from the West Virginia Humanities Council.  All
you have to do is  fill out the request form and put the exhibit on display by
December 15th.
 
Be sure to return the attached form by October 12th, and celebrate the 225th
anniversary of the Bill of Rights in your library!  

Featured Book of the Month!

Things Fall Apart
by Chinua Achebe

Things Fall Apart tells two

intertwining stories, both centering

on Okonkwo, a “strong man” of an

Ibo village in Nigeria. The first, a

http://www.wvbookfestival.org/
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/d215691418144e5d98a10a978/files/Bill_of_Rights_Exhibit.pdf


mailto:Robert.L.Gibson@wv.gov
http://www.librarycommission.wv.gov/publications/Library%20Lookout/September%202016.pdf
http://www.booklistonline.com/Weeding-Tips-The-Basics-Rebecca-Vnuk/pid=5346510
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State Library Services Director

The 24th Annual Letters About Literature Writing Contest is Underway!
Read.  Be Inspired.  Write Back.

Letters About Literature is a letter writing competition for students in grades four through twelve sponsored by the Library of Congress. 

Participants choose a book they feel has had an impact on their view of the world, their view of their own personal lives, or both.  Then they

write a letter to the author of that book, telling him or her why the book is important to them, and how it has affected their point of view. 

 

The letters are first sent to the Library of Congress in Washington D.C. to be read by the national judges.  They send the best of the letters

to local West Virginia judges, who will decide which letters deserve the Top Honors, Honors, and Honorable Mention places.

Entries for the 24th annual contest will be accepted beginning November 2, 2016, and must be postmarked by the following dates:

December 2, 2016:  LEVEL 3 - Grades 9-12

January 9, 2017:  LEVEL 2 - Grades 7-8

January 9, 2017:  LEVEL 1 - Grades 4-6

   Winners receive cash awards and are honored at a special ceremony at the Culture Center on state capitol grounds.        

      For more information, visit the WV Library Commission website.

            West Virginia's 2016 Letters About Literature honorees.

Click Here to Read More About the West Virginia Yearly Requirements for Directors & Staff 

http://www.librarycommission.wv.gov/programs/wvcftb/projects/Pages/lal.aspx
http://www.librarycommission.wv.gov/services/libraries/continuinged/Pages/default.aspx?utm_source=Master+List&utm_campaign=64991632e1-WVLC_November_Issue11_6_2015&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_f00ac4f2b7-64991632e1-17305497
http://www.librarycommission.wv.gov/services/libraries/continuinged/Pages/default.aspx?utm_source=Master+List&utm_campaign=64991632e1-WVLC_November_Issue11_6_2015&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_f00ac4f2b7-64991632e1-17305497
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SEARCH. CLICK. LEARN.

Great libraries require great staff.  Make sure your skills are up to the challenge with these short, self-paced courses
from Skillsoft. 

The West Virginia Library Commission Library has expanded its WebJunction subscription to include free access to
over 500 online courses on a wide range of technology and business topics developed by Skillsoft. We’re excited
about this new source for continuing education and are looking forward to staff in libraries across the state exploring
the catalog and using these courses to meet individual learning needs.
 
Here are just a few of the courses that you will be able to take:

Professional Networking Essentials: Developing Confidence
Leadership Essentials
Customer Service Fundamentals
Managing Change
The Essentials of Budgeting for Non-financial professionals
Becoming a Manager: Leading and Communicating

 
There is also a variety of courses and short, tutorial videos to strengthen your technology skills on topics including

Microsoft Office 2010, 2013 and 2016
Windows 7, 8 and Windows 10
Mac OSX
Adobe software including Acrobat, Photoshop and Illustrator.

 
Skillsoft is all self-paced, online learning so you can take a course when it fits your schedule.   To Get Started –
Request an Account

1. Go to  http://webjunction.skillport.com/
2. Click on the Register link near the bottom of the page.
3. Complete all fields of the registration form, making sure to select West Virginia Library Commission as your

sponsor.

WebJunction and Skillsoft are paid for in-part through Federal IMLS LSTA funds.

 

http://webjunction.skillport.com/
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    Highlighted content from WebJunction

Know thy Community: Tips for Rural Library Directors: In a recent WebJunction webinar, Jennifer Pearson
shared her experience and advice for rural library directors. If you’re a new director, or thinking about becoming
one, Jennifer’s tips can help you get started in your community. Check out this recap of the webinar which
includes 10 practical tips, and you can also watch the recording of the webinar in the WebJunction Course
Catalog.
Rural Library Services for Older Adults: a recent survey of rural libraries conducted by the University of Wyoming
shows the variety of programs and initiatives that are offered in rural communities by local libraries. In addition to
the findings from the survey, this article also includes links to resources to help serve older adults and seniors.

Upcoming Webinars
If you can’t attend a live session, all WebJunction webinars are recorded and available for free in the course catalog.
 
How Successful Libraries Thrive in Uncertain Times
Wednesday, October 12, 2016 ♦ 3 pm ♦ 1 hour
Registration: http://www.webjunction.org/events/webjunction/how-successful-libraries-thrive-in-uncertain-times.html 
Have you noticed that some libraries manage to thrive even when times are tough and things are going against them?
We would all love to know how to pave the way for future success in a world that seems to change by the hour.
Successful libraries don’t have a crystal ball but they do share five characteristics that encourage positive results,

http://www.districtdispatch.org/category/webinars/
http://wvlc.libcal.com/ce#!/month/2016/06
https://www.webjunction.org/events/webjunction.html
http://www.webjunction.org/news/webjunction/ten-tips-library-director-webinar-writeup.html
http://learn.webjunction.org/course/search.php?search=10+practical+tips
http://learn.webjunction.org/course/search.php?search=10+practical+tips
http://www.webjunction.org/news/webjunction/rural-libraries-older-adults-survey.html
http://learn.webjunction.org/
http://www.webjunction.org/events/webjunction/how-successful-libraries-thrive-in-uncertain-times.html
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regardless of what the world throws their way. Learn how to activate these characteristics in your library, including low
cost/no cost tips that apply to any size of library or community. Give your library a new lease on life and revitalize
excitement about your services. 
Presented by: George Needham, Director, Delaware County District Library (OH)

Upcoming Webinar

Project Outcome: Making Sense of Survey Results
Thursday, October 13, 2016 ♦ 2 pm ♦ 1 hour
Instructors: Crystal Schimpf & Paolo Melillo

The first in a series of three webinars designed to help you turn your Project Outcome
results into action. This webinar focuses on developing and understanding how to parse
your survey results and develop strategies for potential uses. Deeply engaging with your
data is a key first step; later webinars will address how to communicate clearly about
data, and use your data for program improvement, advocacy, and planning.

This webinar is free, but registration is required and space is limited.  For more information, visit the Public Library
Association website.

The West Virginia Library Commission was created by the State legislature in 1929. 
Originally located in Morgantown, the WVLC eventually moved to Charleston, where it was
housed in a variety of buildings around the state capitol and in Kanawha City. 
The WVLC finally found a permanent home when the new state Culture Center opened its doors
in 1976.

October:  National Reading Group Month
October 5-7:  WVLA Annual Conference 2016
October 9-15:  Teen Read Week
October 16-22: National Friends of Libraries Week
 

October 28-29: WV Book Festival
October 31:  Halloween

     

http://www.ala.org/pla/onlinelearning/webinars/projectoutcomemakingsense
http://www.ala.org/pla/onlinelearning/webinars/projectoutcomemakingsense
http://www.ala.org/pla/onlinelearning/webinars/projectoutcomemakingsense


October WVLC Newsletter

http://us12.campaign-archive1.com/?u=d215691418144e5d98a10a978&id=dadffa02ce&e=790c202b66[12/21/2016 11:47:48 AM]

Any mention of services or products in this newsletter does not constitute an endorsement or recommendation.The use of any services or products should be evaluated

on an individual basis. The West Virginia Library Commission provides no guarantee as to the security, reliability, or accuracy of information provided herein. Funding for

West Virginia Library Commission programs and services, including this newsletter, is provided by the State of West Virginia. Funding for this newsletter is also provided

by the U.S. Institute for Museum and Library Services under the provisions of the Grant to States Program as administered by the West Virginia Library Commission.

Library Lookout is published monthly by WVLC Library Administration Services

Karen E. Goff
Executive Secretary

West Virginia Library Commission

Kay Goodwin
Cabinet Secretary

West Virginia Department of Education and the Arts

West Virginia Library Commission
Culture Center, Bldg. 9     |     1900 Kanawha Blvd. E.     |     Charleston, WV 25305     |     (304) 558-2041
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